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On behalf of the National Garden Club and the Oregon State Federation of Garden 
Clubs, we salute Dick Tobiason. His leadership has connected the garden clubs and 
veterans with a strong partnership.  Dick is a tireless individual in honoring the 
veterans.  He has reached many goals, including naming the Gold Star Families 
Highway with Gold Star Memorials In Astoria/Warrenton and Ontario.   
 
The Blue Star and Gold Star Memorial Markers are created by NGC and offered 
through the state garden clubs.  Several Oregon veteran chapters have installed these 
markers with more to come.  The Oregon Garden Clubs are honored to work with Dick 
and all veterans. 
 
Sincerely,  Jane Sercombe.  OSFGC Blue Star Gold Star Chairman, Veterans Liaison    
 
West Linn. OR 
503-317-8400  

jane.sercombe@gmail.com 


